Minutes of the Strategic Policy Committee Meeting for Climate Action and Environmental Services held in MTEK1 on Monday 29th April 2024 at 10.00 am.

Present:	Cllrs. Noel Keelan, Richard Truell, Raymond Aughey, Cathy Bennett, Pat Treanor.	
	Patricia Monahan, Kieran Duffy, Niall Malone, Marc Coyle, J. Nolan, Martina Smith, Donna McEvoy, Paul Sherlock, Caitriona Gaffney, Shane McBrien, Peter Deery, Donal Beggan, Niamh McGeown. 		
Patrick McCabe, Federation of Group Water Schemes, Liam Murtagh, Transition Monaghan, Michelle Mayne, PPN Social Inclusion, Pat Tierney, PPN Community Pillar, Bernard Treanor, IFA, Patrick McCabe, Hydrec Environmental Consulting. Gillian McCann, Re-Turn, Pawel Gajda, Re-Turn.

Apologies:	Cllr. Seamus Coyle, Brian Duffy, Castleblayney Regeneration.

Cllr. Keelan welcomed the members to the meeting.

1.  Minutes of Previous Meetings:  

The minutes for meeting of 13th November 2023 were proposed by Cllr. P. Treanor and seconded by M. Mayne.

The minutes for meeting of 17th January 2024 were proposed by Cllr. N. Keelan and seconded by L. Murtagh.

2. Matters Arising

The following items were discussed:

· SEAI Update: 
N. Malone advised that SEAI were not able to make a presentation to smaller groups, but that they are due to host a Roadshow. N. Malone to update SPC on any progress.

· Wildlife Ranger: 
Position of ranger still not filled but recruitment process is being run through the Public Appointments Service at national level.  


3. Presentation by Gillian McCann, Head of Regulatory Affairs, Re-Turn on “Ireland’s New Deposit Return Scheme.”

Gillian McCann gave a highly informative presentation on the new Deposit Return Scheme which has recently been launched. Ireland is the 15th country in Europe to offer this mandatory scheme and its success owes to observation of best practice from other countries. She spoke about the countless benefits of the scheme to the environment, as well as the incentives it offers to the public to encourage them to recycle. 

The units will only accept clean plastics which bear the Re-Turn logo and excludes glass and dairy. The success of the scheme will depend on the public recognition of the logo, however, according to collection figures, the scheme has been very well received so far. Efforts to prevent fraud are also being made, such as using ROI specific bar codes to ensure redemption in Ireland and stop cross border fraud. 

G. McCann advised that a portal was opened on 17th April to Local Authorities showing all registered/compliant sites and guidance documents have also been issued. It will be the responsibility of the Local Authorities to enforce the DRS Regulations and it was agreed that future communications between Re-Turn and the Local authorities would be required. 
K. Duffy queried whether any discussions have taken place nationally in respect of Local Authority operated Civic Amenity Sites and Bring sites. These facilities currently collect recyclables that are now best collected via the DRS takeback scheme. G. McCann agreed to raise with Sean Scott from the LGMA. 

R. Aughey raised several concerns regarding the scheme. Among his concerns, was the ability of smaller business to avail of the scheme while unable to pay registration fees, as well as site access issues relating to mobility and impaired individuals. It was agreed that R. Aughey would compile a list of concerns to be addressed and forward for clarification.

4. Presentation from the Climate Action Team on the Climate Action Plan and Community Climate Action Programme.

M. Coyle gave an update on the Local Authority Climate Action Plan which was officially launched on 11th April at an event organised by CARO. The event, attended by Minister Eamon Ryan, highlighted almost 4,000 actions set out by 31 Local authorities to be conducted over the next five years. 

As requested at an earlier SPC, an information leaflet on the plan was scheduled for delivery to all households via An Post. The Climate Action Unit is following up with An Post following reports that the leaflet had not been received by some households.  It was agreed that the SPC would be informed of the outcome of the An Post query.  The Climate Action Team will give quarterly updates on the plan’s progress.

J. Nolan gave a presentation on the Community Climate Action Programme which had a pre-allocation of €392,000 under strand 1 for County Monaghan. The closing date for the programme was 06/03/2024 and there were 45 applications received, 37 under strand 1, and 8 under strand 1a. Internal evaluations are ongoing, but applications will be sent to the department by the 01/05/24, final decision by the Dept on successful projects will take place before the end of July. It is hoped that successful applicants will be notified in August, with projects commencing in September.

A few concerns regarding De-Carbonization Zones were raised, with regards to funding and reporting. CARO have advised that most appropriate way to monitor emissions is via the EPA National Emissions inventory reporting. 
While funding is an issue, various grants are offered throughout different sections of the local authority which, combined, will help to achieve targets. It was also noted that actions would be carried out across the five-year duration of the plan, with some actions currently earmarked for commencement in Year 1.

5. Presentation on “Lough Muckno – Road to Recovery.” 

A presentation on the Lough Muckno Road to Recovery Project was given by M. Smith, D. McEvoy, and P. McCabe.  It outlined the efforts being made to improve the quality of the Monaghan’s largest lake.  Lough Muckno was assigned a Water Framework Directive (WFD) Status of “Bad” in the 2013-2018 WFD monitoring period.  P. McCabe gave a detailed analysis of the various tests that have been done on the lake and its tributaries and concluded that the elevated levels of Phosphorus from the lake sediment and from the inputting tributaries were driving the water quality issues.  As a result, Monaghan County Council have made a submission to include Lough Muckno as a “Project Area for Action” in the Ireland’s River Basin Management Plan 2022-2027. 

B. Treanor questioned if there were spikes in findings according to certain times of year.  It was confirmed that summertime sampling showed higher levels.

L. Murtagh welcomed all the challenging work being done and asked if seminars could be held when works are complete to inform the public, particularly farmers, the outcome in plain language.  It was agreed that the SPC would receive future reporting.

6. Biomethane Strategy. 

N. Malone advised that no applications had been received by the Planning Section of MCC for large scale Anaerobic Digestion plants. 
P. Treanor questioned if it was necessary to have the private sector develop this, or would it be possible for the Council to facilitate this themselves.  It was advised that large-scale plants would cost in the order of €100-€150m, and the Council would not have a funding source for expenditure of this scale.  However, a number of investors with available funds were interested in investing in Co. Monaghan, and the Council was liaising with any who made enquiries and would facilitate them in all relevant areas.  
It was agreed to keep this item on the agenda.

7. AOB

RMCEI presentation to be included on the next meeting’s agenda.

N. Keelan thanked the members for their attendance and input. P. Monahan thanked the chair and elected members on their contribution to the SPC during their term.

Next meeting provisionally booked for September 2024, to be confirmed with newly elected members. 
[bookmark: _Hlk122434102]Meeting concluded at 12.00 pm.

